

UNITED NATIONS GENERAL ASSEMBLY



Distr. GENERAL

A/34/523 10 October 1979

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

Thirty-fourth session Agenda item 17 (c)

APPOINTMENTS TO FILL VACANCIES IN SUBSIDIARY ORGANS

Appointment of a member of the Board of Auditors

Report of the Fifth Committee

Rapporteur: Mr. Ali Ben-Said KHAMIS (Algeria)

- 1. At its 12th meeting, on 10 October 1979, the Fifth Committee considered a note by the Secretary-General (A/34/263) concerning the vacancy in the membership of the Board of Auditors which will occur as a result of the expiration of the term of office of one of its members on 30 June 1980. The Government of Belgium proposed its Senior President of the Audit Office (Premier Président de la Cour des Comptes) to fill the vacancy (A/C.5/34/14).
- 2. The Fifth Committee decided, by acclamation, to recommend the Senior President of the Audit Office of Belgium (Premier Président de la Cour des Comptes) for appointment as a member of the Board of Auditors for a three-year term beginning on 1 July 1980.

RECOMMENDATION OF THE FIFTH COMMITTEE

3. The Fifth Committee recommends that the General Assembly should appoint the Senior President of the Audit Office of Belgium as a member of the Board of Auditors for a three-year term beginning on 1 July 1980.